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mation and other unforeseen difficulties, 
we could not adequately cover these 
teams. We intend to include all sports 
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uniquely 
delaware 



colophon 

Volume 82 of the Blue Hen Yearbook was lithographed by the Herff 
Jones Company of Gettysburg, PA. Printed with a 9" x 12" format, 
the book was 424 pages in length. The binding was Smyth Sewn, 
rounded and backed with head and foot bands. This year's edition 
had a press run of 1200 copies. 
The cover was manufactured as a custom embossed design with Cad-
mium Red and Silver silkscreen paints applied to a Smokey Blue 
Leathertex base material. The theme concept and design, uniquely 
delaware, were the creation of Karen Nye, Editor-in-Chief. 
Endsheets were printed with Scarlet and Silver inks on a recycled 
stock, Fibertext Crystalline. Both front and back endsheets were die-
cut to form a fold down flap. 
Three different paper stocks were used in printing this year's edition. 
Pages 1-80 were printed on an 110 lb. Allegiance gloss stock; pages 
81-424 were printed on an 80 lb. Bordeaux gloss stock. The divider 
spreads were also printed on a recycled stock to complement the 
endsheets and tipped-in the binding. All caption and body copy was 
set using Times Roman type. Decorative fonts were used to highlight 
headline treatments and varied within each section. 
The Blue Hen Yearbook is a non-profit, student run organization and 
the book is printed annually for the enjoyment of the university com-
munity. Our goal was to feature the individuals, places and events 
that were uniquely delaware. 






